Endeavour Elementary School Community Council Agenda

Date:

Attendees: Vanessa Mori Cindy Nottingham Elizabeth Littlefield

Tracy Furse Michelle Berg Christine Neid-Campos

Barbara Peterson Melissa Newman Lisa Simmons Stacie Dorius Erika Gerlach A'Neil Locke

1. Welcome/Approval of last month's minutes (1 minute)

Motioned by: A'Neil Seconded by: Christine

- 2. Report on last month assignments (20 minutes)
 - a. Vanessa Kaysville City Planning meeting there's a crossing guard shortage in the city; Sunset drive will be closing in the spring to repave the other half
 - b. Drop off and pick up safety check
 - i. "please pull forward" signs are here
 - ii. Push for no idling while waiting for pickup A'Neil will go around to cars waiting for pick up and offer a treat to any driver who is not letting their car idle while waiting; Christine stated that the 6th graders could possibly help with this.
 - c. Report on Statewide SCC Training
 - i. School Safety What's our biggest concern? Anything we'd like to focus on this year?
 - 1. drop off/pick up procedures are already being looked at
 - 2. There has been discussion of getting bullet proof window coverings for the front of the building Erika is going to arrange to get a bid
 - ii. Introduction to SCC
 - iii. Chair training we don't have a vice chair but should; something to be looked at for next year
 - iv. Data The Secret to Successful Problem Solving
 - v. Digital Citizenship/Digital Respons-Ability
 - vi. Maximizing Opportunities for Student Success
 - vii. Panel Discussion
- 3. Review of Data and Land Trust Expenditures (10 minutes) Vanessa see slides 3 goals
 - a. #1- Improvement gearing up for testing in January
 - b. #2- Hope Squad noticeable enhancement in school culture and how students interact
 - c. #3-STEAM
- 4. 10 Year Birthday Party (25 minutes)
 - a. Barbara Advertising
 - i. Plans for getting word out to alumni? -Invitation/flyer to go out in February, possibly get printing donated
 - ii. Digital flyer has been included in monthly PTA newsletters, start in January including it in the weekly email sent by Vanessa
 - iii. Countdown widget on the website

- b. Michelle and A'Neil Decorations
 - i. What will each station need? Cake station needs a round table
 - ii. Are we doing the balloon arch through Diane? Balloon arch was voted down
- c. Vanessa and Cindy Presentation will take place in the gym *at the next meeting we'll look at a map of the school and assign locations for all stations*
 - i. Song by Mrs. Lowe
 - ii. Time Capsule
 - iii. Paul Brewer will be doing a STEM show, he will be asked to do 3 15 minute presentations
- d. Stacie Art Project and Reveal
 - What are we doing? Where? Stacie has contacted and artist and started on a design idea; the
 delay is getting permission from the district to be able to hang it in the hallway; Vanessa will
 follow up with district
 - ii. How are students/teachers involved? Once district approves the project and location, more details will be finalized
- e. Elizabeth Visual Arts Displays
 - i. Update on plan with Mrs. Hawkins
- f. Erika, A'Neil, Melissa Party favors and cake display/cutting
 - i. Need bags and stickers Cindy will be ordering bags and printing stickers
- g. Erika and A'Neil Additional activities
 - i. Magician Paul Brewer STEM show 15 minute presentations
 - ii. Balloon artists Doing this? voted down
- 5. Miscellaneous items and plans for next meeting (3 minutes) There is a conflict with January's meeting time; we will meet in January on **Tuesday January 7, 2020 at 4:15 pm**; the focus will be finalizing details of the birthday party.
- 6. Adjourn

Motioned by: A'Neil Seconded by: Christine